
 
 

 

 

 

Friends of Seedtime, 
 

TIME TO GET ON THE ROAD  
as radio broadcasts take a back seat 

 
Back to class for Frantz.  He has been on Haitian radio station many times in 

June and now he is on the road for most of July.   
 

June 28, 29 and 30th Frantz was scheduled to teach a discipleship class 
south of Port-de-Paix at Demaro United Pentecostal church.  This church is  

closer to gang controlled territory than usual and that caused problems.  
Haitian police shot a gang member in a nearby zone causing remaining gang 
members to scatter.  As some entered the area around the church the gang 

shot a farmer who was trying to let others know the gang was arriving.  
Frantz could not get through road blocks on the first day of class but did 

reach the church on the 
second day.  It was empty 
as members were afraid to 

go outside their homes.  
No surprise that Frantz 
said the Demaro Pastor 
decided to postpone.    

 
We appreciate your  
prayers for Haiti, the 

church and for Frantz.  We are glad for his bravery and effort but very much 
want him to remain safe as well.  

 
Summer vacation is prime time for activities of all types in and out of the 

Haitian church.  The July schedule has Frantz looking at 4 separate locations 
for seminars.  July 5th, 6th and 7th has Frantz at a church in La Point, Haiti, 

not too far from his home.  The 11th, 12th and 13th is at a church in Aubert.  
We highlighted the Aubert church briefly a couple months ago as they were 

rebuilding after the government turned their location into a public road.  
Frantz will be presenting his discipleship course to them on this visit.  

 
July 18th, 19th and 20th puts Frantz a bit farther from home in Jean Rabel 
but still a place that should be just fine safety-wise.  Lastly, July 25th, 26th 
and 27th should be at Emmanuel Baptist in Latendrie which we think is a 

neighborhood within the city of Port-de-Paix.   
 

We believe each of the places to be safe, and of course Frantz is free to 
change course as needed.  And you also know that appeals to heaven are 

the right thing to do in this case, as unexpected things can and do happen, 
regardless of what we imagine.   

 
That Prayer request is with our Seedtime Friends.   

 
    Thanks for walking along with us in prayer and financial support.   

 

Blessings to you all this Independence day! 

 
 

  
These 3 boxes  
of books, bible 
calendars, etc  

for Frantz were 
handed to the 
shipping agent 

July 1st.   
 

They should  
arrive in Port-de-
Paix, Haiti by the 

end of July.   

 
A number of faithful Seedtime Friends 

helped pay for these supplies and we are 
very grateful.  That support and your pray-

ers will get them where they are to go.   
 

 

Seedtime 
and Harvest   
Ministry 

July 2, 2022  

  

401 S. Kokomo Ave 
Derby, KS 67037     

316 665-4408 
haitianseedtime@yahoo.com  
www.shepherdsstaffministries.org  

    
Make checks out to:  SSM 

Your financial support is appreciated 

 

“While the earth remains,  
Seedtime and Harvest,  

Cold and Heat,  
Winter and Summer,  
And Day and Night  
Shall Not Cease.” 

Genesis 8:22 

Brian and Laurie Winzenried 


